

## Memo 352.19

All Members, District Presidents and Secretaries, All Club Presidents and

To: Secretaries

From: Women's Bowls NSW Head Office

cc: Women's Bowls NSW Board, Committees and Staff

Date: 16 December 2019

Re: Resignation of Daniel Gatt as Chief Executive Officer of Women's Bowls NSW

On Friday, 13<sup>th</sup> December 2019, Mr Daniel Gatt tendered his resignation as Chief Executive Officer of Women's Bowls New South Wales. Mr Gatt's resignation has been accepted by the Board of Directors.

Following the tendering of Mr Gatt's resignation, the Board has decided to review the role and position of Chief Executive Officer in the light of the decision to investigate the possibility of unification with Bowls NSW. In line with the Board's policy of transparent governance the members will be kept informed early in the new year of any developments.

The Board would take this opportunity to assure the Members of Women's Bowls NSW that the administration and conduct of the affairs of the Association will not be affected or disrupted by this event and the Board approaches 2020 with a most optimistic and positive outlook for the future of Women's Bowls NSW and the sport of lawn bowls generally.

In closing may I take this opportunity on behalf of myself and the Board of Directors to wish all our members and their families a most Merry Christmas and a joyous New Year.

Pam Andrich President

P. andrid

